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WordSmith
Happy New Year!

I hope you and yours had a healthy,
stress-free holiday! Most of my presents
this year were of the warm and fuzzy
variety (socks, gloves, hats, blankets…),
and I very much enjoyed snuggling up
with a good book this past week or so.
But now it’s time to roll up our sleeves
(metaphorically, it’s too cold to do that
for real) and get back to work!

This year, we’re planning new issues of
the Delaware Journal of Public Health,
more Mini Medical School sessions, in
person Delaware Youth Medical
Academy events, our Annual Meeting on
April 30, and a number of other
conferences and events to continue to
promote public health here in Delaware. We’re looking forward to working with
our incoming administration, as well as the strong public health network already
in Delaware, to continue to advocate for public health in the first state. I look
forward to all the ways we can promote and expand public health in the coming
year.

I wish you joy, happiness, and good health in 2025, friends! Please make sure
to check out our website and socials to keep up to date with our advocacy work
and events.

Stay warm!

Kate Smith, MD, MPH
Executive Director, Delaware Academy of Medicine/Delaware Public Health Association
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222 Delaware Business Times

Featuring Tim Gibbs!
We are thrilled to share that Delaware
Business Times has recognized our
very own Tim Gibbs, MPH, as one of
The First State's Most Impactful
Leaders in their latest issue. This
honor highlights Tim’s leadership and
dedication to addressing healthcare
workforce challenges through the
Delaware Health Force project.

The Delaware Health Force initiative
takes a multi-faceted approach to
strengthening the healthcare pipeline,
focusing on data-driven solutions,
expanding graduate medical
education opportunities, and
cultivating future healthcare
professionals. Tim’s vision and commitment have been instrumental in
driving this critical work forward.
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Thank You to our Match Campaign Donors!

Thank you to all our incredible donors who make our work possible! Your
generosity has once again helped us secure a Jessie Ball duPont Fund match
campaign, allowing us to raise $6,840 this year. Your continued support
empowers us to expand our programs, reach more individuals, and create
lasting impact in our community. We are so grateful to have you as part of our
mission—together, we’re making a difference!

With gratitude, we recognize our donors:

https://digital-editions.todaymediacustom.com/DBT/DE-222/2025/


David Bercaw, MD
Claudine T. Jurkovitz, MD, MPH

Stephen C. Eppes, MD
Tim Gibbs, MPH

Joseph F. Kestner, Jr., MD
Lynn Jones, LFACHE

Neal Lerner, EdD
Tabe A Mase, FNP, MSN

S. John Swanson, MD
Megan Werner, MD

Save the Date

The Academy/DPHA 2025 Annual Meeting

Join President, Lynn C. Jones, LFACHE, and the board and staff of the
Academy/DPHA at the Hyatt Place Wilmington Riverfront as we honor Dr.
Anand Panwalker, and Delaware State University, hear from Sidney Kimmel
Medical College Dean (Thomas Jefferson University) Dr. Said Ibrahim, and
welcome new Academy/DPHA President, Stephen C. Eppes, MD!



2024 Immunization Summit Recap
In December, the 2024 Immunization Summit brought together healthcare
professionals and public health advocates to explore critical topics in
immunization. The event featured a lineup of expert presenters:

Thank you to all attendees and speakers for making this event a success! Your
engagement supports the advancement of immunization efforts and public
health. We look forward to more opportunities to collaborate in the future!

Health Student Loan Program

An Update from our Student Financial Aid
Coordinator



Visit https://delamed.org/student-financial-aid/ for more information.

Become a Member and Stay Connected!

https://delamed.org/student-financial-aid/


Additional Resources
Delaware Division of Public Health - The DPH Bulletin
Trust for America's Health: Wellness and Prevention Digest - Subscribe

Academy of Medicine
2023 - 2024 Board of Directors

President: Lynn Jones, LFACHE
President Elect: Stephen C. Eppes, MD
Secretary: Ann Painter, MSN, RN
Treasurer: Jeffrey M. Cole, DDS, MBA
Immediate Past President: S. John Swanson, MD
Executive Director:  Kate Smith, MD, MPH

Directors
David Bercaw, MD
Saundra DeLauder, PhD
Eric T. Johnson, MD
Erin M. Kavanaugh, MD
Joseph Kelly, DDS
Omar A. Khan, MD, MHS
Brian W. Little, MD, PhD
Daniel J. Meara, MD, DMD
John P. Piper, MD
Megan L. Werner, MD, MPH
Charmaine Wright, MD, MSHP

Emeritus
Barry S. Kayne, DDS
​Joseph F. Kestner, Jr, MD

DPHA
Advisory Council

Chair: Omar Khan, MD, MHS
Executive Director: Kate Smith, MD, MPH

Members
Alfred Bacon,III, MD
Louis E. Bartoshesky, MD, MPH
Gerard Gallucci, MD, MSH
Allison Karpyn, PhD
Erin K. Knight, PhD, MPH
Laura Lessard, PhD, MPH
Melissa K. Melby, PhD
Mia A. Papas, PhD
William Swiatek, MA, AICP

https://www.dhss.delaware.gov/dhss/dph/dphbulletins.html
https://tfah.wufoo.com/forms/register-for-the-digest/
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